
June 2022
 
Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,      

        I would like to thank all of you for your prayers and kind words.   As many of you saw on 
Facebook, I have been rather sick.  I had a fever for fifteen straight days and was in the hospital for 
five of those days.  They could not find the cause for the fever, so we were getting a little nervous.  
They finally found that it was the cytomegalovirus.   I am now home and resting.   All the symptoms 
are gone; now I just get fatigued really easy.   They say that the fatigue can last months, years, or 
even for life.  So our prayer now is that the fatigue will go away sooner rather than later.  I am very 
thankful for my wife and the Stanley family who have really had a heavy burden running the church 
and finishing up the remodel of our new building, all while worrying what was wrong with me and 
spending time with me in the hospital.   That was on top on everything they all do on a regular 
basis.  God has given me a wonderful family, ministry team, and church! 

    On a more exciting note, this Sunday, June 19th, our church celebrates its 3rd anniversary along 
with the inauguration of our new building.  Last Sunday we celebrated everything God did in our old 
building over the last three years; we have seen souls saved, people baptized, many people come 
(and some go), and God do many great things.   While we are very grateful for all that He is done, 
we look forward with great anticipation at what He has 
in store for us in the new building.  

    As you can see, there is a lot of work to do over the 
next few days to be ready for the inauguration, but 
everyone is working very hard.   They are painting 
today and tomorrow, and the electrician is putting the 
lights in today.   On Saturday, we will move everything 
over from the old building.   I want to again say thank 
you so much to everyone who has given towards this 
building.   Even recently we have received a few more 
offerings toward the building, and we are getting close 
to having a fully remodelled building completely paid 
for.   God is truly doing a great miracle for our young 
church, and you have been a part of that miracle.  So, 
thank you very much!   I look forward to giving you an 
update soon on how our Sunday goes, and soon after 
that, a video of how the building has turned out. Thank 
you for all you do for us. 
 
Thank you for your prayers and support,       
Markie Bullock


